
 

It is the mission of Melton West PS to work collaboratively to ensure high levels of learning for all.  

           Partners in Learning Newsletter 

 

            Screen Time 

 

A huge hello to all members of our beautiful community. It’s very hard to believe that we are approaching the 

end of first term already and preparing for holidays and the Easter break. As we get ready to move into holi-

days I thought it may be of benefit to explore screen time and the influence television, movies and video 

games may have on young children. 

It’s important to note that television, movies, video games and the internet can be a positive influence on your 
child. This is especially when: 

 you get involved when your child is using them and help your child make good choices about 
what games to play or things to watch 

 you get involved and talk with your child about what’s going on in the game or program so he/she 
understands it 

 your child uses good-quality content on screens – for example, playing a video game that in-
volves solving creative puzzles to progress to higher levels 

 using screens gives your child new ideas for traditional play – for example, playing Minecraft 
might get your child interested in designing buildings on paper 

 using screens helps your child learn new skills – for example, doing a video about a school excur-
sion might help your child learn video-editing skills. 

 

Risks of screen time 

Screen time can have physical, developmental, safety and other risks. If you reduce the amount of time your 
child spends using screens, you can reduce the risks for your child. 

Physical problems 
Using screens can cause physical problems. For example: 

 Looking at a screen for extended periods of time intensely can cause sore, irritated and dry eyes, 
headaches and fatigue. 

 Looking down at a device can make your child’s neck and spine uncomfortable. 

 Being inactive for long periods using a screen can lead to a less active lifestyle, which could lead 
to obesity. 

 

You can reduce these risks by encouraging your child to: 

 regularly look away from the screen into the distance 

 keep his neck upright when he/she is using a phone or tablet 

 take regular breaks to get up and move around 

 make physical activity part of his/her daily life. 

  

Development issues 
Too much screen time can have an impact on children’s language development and social skills. This is be-
cause children need real-life interactions to develop these skills. Too much screen time can also affect older 
children’s development – for example, it can affect their ability to have conversations, maintain eye contact, 
pay attention in school or read body language. 

Too much screen time can also result in children missing out on developing a wide range of interests, and the 
friends and learning associated with these interests. You can reduce this risk by making sure your child bal-
ances time spent using screens with other activities. 

Warmest Regards, 
Kathy Cvitkovic – Assistant Principal (3 – 6 Learning Community) 
 
“Be kind whenever possible. It is always possible” – Dalai Lama 
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VICE CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

Hello Melton West Community, 

On Monday 18th March, we attended the National Young Leaders Day at the Melbourne 
Convention Centre along with Miss Moore and the school captains, Kalais and Mason. 
We got meet Cal Wilson, Tim Diamond, Leisel Jones and Holly Ferling. They spoke about 
leadership and how we are all leaders and can make a difference to the world if we have 
a growth mindset. They inspired us with their stories, goal setting and passion to succeed. 
They encouraged us to embrace the ‘scary but exciting’, to step out of our comfort zone 
and just go for it. 

It was a great day. We can’t wait to implement our own passion project this year.  

‘If you don’t take risks, you won’t succeed’ – Holly Ferling (Melbourne Stars) 

Have a wonderful week, 

Daniel and Akur 

Things to Remember 

 Harmony Day Casual Clothes Day: Tomorrow. 22nd March 

Gold Goin Donation 

Please wear something orange or your cultural colours 

 

 Teeth on Wheels Forms due back Wednesday 27th March 

 Easter Raffle Tickets– due back at office Wednesday 27th March. Raffle 

drawn at assembly on Friday 29th March 
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Getting it right in Reading! 
 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 2019 

 

 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Melton West Primary School is excited to 

be participating! 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a 

set number of books by 6 September 2019. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and 

teachers.  

P-2 teachers will be reading some of the PRC books to their classes and logging these on students’ online 

lists. Students will also be encouraged to read these during daily independent reading. 

Children from Year 3 to Year 6 are challenged to read 15 books. 

3-6 students will be provided with opportunities at school to read PRC books as part of their daily inde-

pendent reading. Opportunities will also be provided for them to individually log their books online. 

We REALLY value your support in taking up the challenge at home.  

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian 

Premier and former Premiers. 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklists and for more information about the Victorian 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  

This week you will be receiving a note with further detail regarding logging in online as well as your child/

children’s log in details to the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge (PRC). 

 

                              Sarah Marshall 
Leading Teacher- Literacy 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
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Spotlight on Counting 
Counting is one of the first experiences of maths for young children. Learning the counting words often 

begins with a favourite song or rhyme and the repetition of the number names.  

Listen for the counting sequence in these songs and rhymes: 

 

Five Little Ducks 

 

 
Ten in the Bed  

 
 

1, 2, 3, 4, 5, Once I Caught a Fish Alive  
 

 
Ten Green Bottles  

 
 

Five Little Monkeys  
 

 
1, 2, Buckle My Shoe  

 
 
 
 
 
As children move on to counting a collection of objects they begin to link each object with one number 

name. In the beginning, encourage your child to touch each object as they say the matching number’s 

name. Children will begin by counting all objects in a group, for example, fingers and toes, the buttons 

on their clothes, steps to the house or their toys. When beginning to count a group of objects, children 

may arrange the objects in an order to help them. Later they will be able to start counting at any object 

to find the total. Some children will need to repeat the count of the objects if the arrangement has been 

changed, such as the blocks were in a row and now they are in a group. This can be a good way to       

explore the idea that the last number counted says how many there are in the group. 

 

Dani Bird 
Leading Teacher—Numeracy  
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